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PO Box 340, Marden, SA, 5070 Phone: 0493 281 503   
President – Keith Payne  Secretary – Wendy Gaborit 
Email: stpeters@rotaryclub.org.au 
Website: https://rotarystpeters.org.au/  
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/StPetersRotary/  
 

Weekly Meetings - The Rotary Club of St Peters meets on Tuesdays at 6:00 PM 
at the Kensington Hotel, 23 Regent St., Kensington, S.A.  5068. Visitors are welcome. 

 
Coming Events 

 
Next Club Meeting is on Saturday at 6:00 pm at the Shed, Linde Reserve. 

Program –  

 
Future Meetings 

 
Date Venue Speaker/Program Organisation 

11 Dec. 2021 Rotary Shed Christmas Party RCStP 

11 January 2022 Glenunga Croquet Club Come’n try Croquet Glenunga Croquet Club 

18 January 2022 Kensington Hotel TBA RCStP 

 
Report of Annual General Meeting 3206 held on Tuesday 7 December 2021 at the Kensington Hotel 

 
Sergeant Arthur Manser called the meeting to order and Sue Bardy gave the invocation and proposed the toasts. 
 
President Keith welcomed back Rotarians including Rod Carey – and 3 Rotarians on Zoom. 
 

 
President’s Remarks 

 

• Thanks to John Reynolds for providing wine 

• A notice from Walkerville RC tells of Sunday afternoon entertainment in the Town Hall  

• We are looking forward to the Christmas Party on Saturday 

• The first January meeting will be Come’n try Croquet 
 

 
 

Apologies 
 

John Seeliger, George Dimitriadis, Phil Smith, David Heilbronn 
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Annual General Meeting 
 

Item 1: Reports from Directors will be published in the Bulletin 

• Many were published recently following the Club Assembly 
 
Item 2: To receive the Financial Accounts for the year ending 2021 – Treasurer John Reynolds 
 
Item 3: Election of Board and Officers for the ensuing 12 months 
 
Nominations for 2022-23 
 
 
 
These nominations were accepted by the Club 
 

PRESIDENT: Pam Vaughton 
 
 
 
 

 VICE PRESIDENT: Arthur Manser 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
IMMEDIATE PAST 
PRESIDENT:  Keith Payne 
  



Rotary Club of St Peters - Weekly Bulletin – 20211207 – 7 DECEMBER 2021 
 

  Page 3 of 9 

PRESIDENT ELECT  
   and FUNDRAISING: Jim Owler 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SECRETARY: Wendy Gaborit 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

TREASURER: John Reynolds 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

COMMUNITY: Phil Smith 
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INTERNATIONAL: John Dubberley  

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

YOUTH & VOCATIONAL: Romaine Dawson 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

MEMBERSHIP AND Public Image:  
Brian Kretschmer     

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Anniversaries: 
 
Members Birthdays –   Fred Stewart 9 Dec 
    Dave Strange 8 Dec 
Rotary Birthday (St Peters) Wendy Gaborit 12 Dec 
Wedding Anniversaries David & Rhonda Heilbronn 11 Dec 
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Members Minutes 
1.  Jim Owler spoke of the Shed’s continued success 

James Stevens MP visited on Saturday offering advice on the idea of a shelter 
2. Pam Vaughton spoke of the Shed Safety update/ progress (Please see P 7) 
3. Greg Rogers confirmed Christmas Party helpers for a 4pm start – also EFT payment $25 due 
4. Chris Dawson confirmed the Jan 11 Come and Try Croquet date – please notify Chris of your attendance- 

list circulating 
5. John Reynolds gave background information of the Kayinga Estate – Langhorne Creek 
6. Rod Carey described how he received an indigenous item many years ago from a family member and has 

now decided to donate it to the SA Museum. 

 
 
Dennis Henschke gave an update of correspondence received from PP John Smith’s son Neil Smith. 
 

 
 

Sergeant’s Session 
 
Sergeant Arthur elicited some fine recounts of events past.  
Who knew the value of Christmas gifts thoughtful or shiny? 
 

 
 
New Barbecue Hotplate instructions 
 
USING AN ELECTRIC GRIDDLE  

1. Lightly oil the hotplate 2. Turn to 180C for general BBQ cooking.  
• It runs on a thermostat so turning the griddle to a higher temperature does not decrease the warm-up time BUT IT 
WILL DRASTICALLY INCREASE THE DIFFICULTY OF CLEANING THE HOTPLATE AT THE END OF YOUR SHIFT  
3. Turn “Off” the griddle when you have finished the current batch of food. LEAVING IT “ON” WILL DRASTICALLY 
INCREASE THE DIFFICULTY OF CLEANING THE HOTPLATE AT THE END OF YOUR SHIFT.  
4. The griddle hotplate is made from stainless steel which heats and cools rapidly and is intended for controlled 
temperature cooking rather than cast iron which can be left “On”. If you are only using one side of the hotplate – 
turn the other side “Off” as LEAVING IT “ON” WILL DRASTICALLY INCREASE THE DIFFICULTY OF CLEANING THE 
HOTPLATE AT THE END OF YOUR SHIFT.  
5. IF THE HOTPLATE SMOKES THEN THE TEMPERATURE IS SET TOO HIGH. THIS WILL DRASTICALLY INCREASE THE 
DIFFICULTY OF CLEANING THE HOTPLATE AT THE END OF YOUR SHIFT.  
6. Minimise the use of metal scrappers on stainless steel surfaces. Use a plastic/silicone scraper instead.  
7. At the end of your shift, clean the hotplate by:  

• Heating the hotplate to 180C   

• Poor on a SMALL amount of water   

• Rub immediately with the Blue Chux Wipes using a pair of tongs (with silicone tips to avoid  scratching the 

stainless steel) or a Scotch-Brite pad with a handle   

• Repeat as necessary   
• The more you have mistreated the stainless steel, the longer this will take  8. Empty and clean the fat pan 
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INTERNATIONAL SERVICE MEETING REPORT – AGM  7TH December 2021 - Phil Smith 
 
International Chair- Brief Summary of the International Committee 
activities from July to December 2021 
 

1. School of St Jude - sponsored student, Hilda Leonard 
Mabay. 

The committee has continues to sponsor Hilda’s education at the 
School of St Jude, Sisia, Tanzania. $1440 was paid for her annual 
school fees.  
 

2. All Kids, Cambodia – RAWCS Prep Trabaek Early Learning Centre Project  
An application to RAWCS to support the AllKids Prep Trabaek Early 
Learning Centre Project was successful. The project is being 
supported by Jenny Neale (DG’s wife) as her ‘DG Partner Project’ & 
is being promoted by Jenny at all the District Governor’s Club Visits. 
To date $14,490 has been donated by Rotarians & Rotary Clubs 
including $10,000 by our own club. It is noted that on the 22nd 
November the AllKids’ Prek Trabaek Learning Centre was officially 
opened with 45 children enrolled & being taught by 3 local teachers. 
This location will serve as their base until the construction of its own 

centre, for which these funds are being raised, is completed.  
 

3. Books for Lesotho Inc  
The committee continues  to  support  the supply of books for  teenagers  &  young  adults   to  Books for 
Lesotho Inc. Over the past months appropriate books have been sought  by our shed book team & to-date 
two deliveries of books have been made. Later in the year we will invite 
David Linn, their CEO, to update the club on their activities & a donation 
to this project will be made. 
 

4. Birthing Kit Foundation, Australia  
In October 34 Rotarians, partners & guests met at the Rotary shed  
where they assembled  600 birthing kits for the Birthing Kit Foundation, 
Australia. The committee provided $3000 for the purchase of the kit 
components. These kits will be distributes in developing countries where they will help to significantly 
reduce deaths during birth.  
 

5. Donations to International Rotary Programs & programs supported by RI –  
Good Plant Solutions for Rotary. 

In September, PDG Una Hobday was our guest speaker via Zoom 
& address the Club on  “ Good Plant Solutions for Rotary”.  Una 
is the Chair for Food Plant Solutions Rotary Action Group which 
operates out of Tasmania. Later this Rotary Year Una is to be 
invited to attend a meeting via Zoom where she will be 
presented with a donation to this program.  
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6.  All Kids, Cambodia – Garden Party Fundraiser  
 
Under the leadership of John George a committee has been formed to coordinate the AllKids Garden Party  
fundraiser. Rotarians Arthur Manser & Phil Smith have agreed to be on the committee.   
 
This event is planned to be held at St Peters Girls College on 27th March 2022.   
 
It is hoped to raise up to $20,000 for AllKids. Club members will be requested to assist in this event as they 
did at the last garden party fundraiser.  
This will include event set-up, provision of home cooked foods  and tidy-up after the event. 
 

 
 
Shed Safety Update  
 
The next Shed Meeting will be Friday, 14 Jan to look at more permanent lines of delineation for goods and storage, 
and review progress on a two-part hazard safety checklist. 
 
Items needing further work include:  

• Relocating the first Aid Station 

• Notifying members and volunteers of the need for items to be placed INSIDE the wooden boxes  
in the wide aisle 

• Determining lines for the wide aisle near the boxes 

• Regular updates for members and volunteers 
 
Pam Vaughton 

 
AGM Membership & Public Image Summary 
July - December 2021 
 
The past six months  

• Our truck and shed signage is now compliant with Rotary International branding – special thanks to Rod 
Carey for changing over the lug holes that go on the Stobie Poles 

• New design polo shirts organized and that have our website on the back 

• Due to rising costs of engraved wine glasses we now have RC ST Peters engraved pens. 

• Handing out club flyers to purchases at the shed 

• Developing a relationship with Council 
o Introductory letter of our New President with invite to a meeting to Mayor and Councillors 
o Have Reps and councillors present to us – started with Jenah Bambrick then Nicole Newton and 

Stuart Pope 

• Rotarian Behind the badge to engage our newer members of the club and of longer club Rotarians 

• Starting to adjust our website to hopefully engage and attract the public and perhaps a member or 2 

• Setting guidelines for mentors to have a chat with their mentees 

• Had Polio ute at the Vocational awards night and at our shed sales with great success with raffle tickets to 
the public – well done Arthur 

• One new member and 2 in the pipeline –  
 
Brian Kretschmer 

 
  



Rotary Club of St Peters - Weekly Bulletin – 20211207 – 7 DECEMBER 2021 
 

  Page 8 of 9 

 
Meeting Roster 

 
CHRISTMAS PARTY 11 DECEMBER THE SHED 
 
NEXT MEETING: 11 JAN GLENUNGA CROQUET CLUB 6 PM  
COST:    $25  
DETAILS:   CHRIS DAWSON 
EMAIL:   chris.dawson1@gmx.com 
 
 

  

mailto:chris.dawson1@gmx.com
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Shed Roster 

 
THE TEAM LEADER IS RESPONSIBLE FOR THE TEAM  

FOR FOLLOWING THE SHED GUIDELINES AND BANKING THE DAY'S TAKINGS 
 

THE COVID 19 PLAN MUST ALWAYS BE FOLLOWED 

 

Day Saturday Saturday Saturday 

Date 11-Dec-21 18-Dec-21 15-Jan-22 

Special 1 SCHOOL SCHOOL SCHOOL 

Special 2 HOLIDAYS HOLIDAYS HOLIDAYS 

Covid Marshall 1 Brian Kretschmer Sonia Schepetiuk Sue Bardy 

Entry Check    

FRONT COUNTER    

Team Leader - Counter Sales Carmel O’Reilly Chris Dawson  

Counter Sales 1 Trenna Kretschmer Romaine Dawson Romaine Dawson 

Counter Sales 2 Pam/Sue Rachel Elliot Chris Dawson 

General Help Greg Rogers Sue Bardy Rod Carey 

CAFÉ/BBQ David Strange Peter Shaw  Dave Strange 

Coffee 1 Angela Williams Angela Williams Jen and Angela  

Goods In Brian Kretschmer David Elliot Rod Carey 

Assisting Small Household John Seeliger John Seeliger John Seeliger 

Emergencies Phil Smith Phil Smith Phil Smith 

Pick up Crew 1 Pauline Yates Pauline Yates Pauline Yates 

Pick up Crew 2 Marlene Balacco Marlene Balacco Marlene Balacco 

 
 

PLEASE NOTE : START TIME IS 7.45 am 
 
 


